The Future Is Near
By Alex Regalado; Staff Writer

For most students, high school is a chance to test the waters and take classes that match their interests. Most elective courses give students a taste of what a job in that field might consist of. The sixth annual Career Day, scheduled this year on February 26, offered a variety of different career paths to explore in hopes of uncovering an interest in a specific profession.


Career Day allows sophomores to choose four of sixteen possible areas of interest, and listen to various guest speakers from that profession. Businesses such as Metro 1, Enterprise Rent a Car, and Kitchen Academy had associates come in to speak. Students rotate from room to room in between the 45-minute seminars, during their regularly scheduled first and second periods.


This year’s segments included Travel/Recreation, Art/Printing/Web Design, Education, Medical, Law and Safety Team, Computer Technology, Business, Beauty, Fire and Safety, Armed Forces, Career Planning and NCAA Recruitment, Animal Science, Mechanics and Technology, Science/Design/Engineering, Specialty Colleges (fashion, culinary, digital art), and College Planning.


Few know this, but the first two years of Career Day were in a different format! All sophomores gathered in the cafeteria, and walked around to look at different booths. Each booth had a different career, and students could receive pamphlets and ask questions to the representatives. Mr. Bruce felt “if the students were able to choose what they were interested in, they were more likely to listen.”


“It’s important to not have students wait until their senior year to start thinking about life after high school”, adds Kelly Perkins. “Career Day exposes sophomores to sixteen different fields of possible careers.” Quoc Nguyen, a sophomore, found this year’s Career Day especially successful. “I took the medical, computers, business, and animal science seminars, and now I know I want to be a doctor.”
